
UGRA Social Media Statement 

 

UGRA social media accounts are used to provide official information to the public regarding 

UGRA activities and programs.  These programs include educational content related to UGRA’s 

core functions of protecting and preserving the health of the Guadalupe River and its tributaries in 

Kerr County.  The social media accounts are also intended to allow members of the public to 

participate in a constructive dialogue and provide feedback regarding UGRA programs, 

operations, and activities.   

Posts and comments on social media accounts operated by UGRA are public and may be viewed 

by all visitors. UGRA welcomes public comment and opinions, both positive and negative, 

regarding UGRA programs and activities.  UGRA’s social media accounts shall be considered 

limited public forums where the public may comment on UGRA-posted content.  UGRA shall not 

limit participation based on viewpoints.  However, UGRA’s administrators reserve the right to 

remove comments that contain any of the following: 

• Vulgar, physically threatening, or harassing language; 

• Content that promotes, fosters, or perpetuates discrimination on the basis of race, 

religion, gender, marital status, familial status, national origin, age, mental or 

physical disability, sexual orientation, gender identity, or other protected status under 

applicable law; 

• Inappropriate sexual content or links; 

• Private or otherwise confidential information; 

• Content that promotes illegal activity or encourages actions that may threaten public 

safety; 

• Comments not topically related to the subject matter of the original post; 

• Organized political activities, or comments in support of or in opposition to political 

candidates, campaigns, or ballot measures;  

• Promotion or advertisement for a commercial transaction, goods, services, 

organization or event;  

• Content that infringes on copyrights; 

• Solicitation of funds; and 

• Substantially repetitive content. 

Persons who violate the foregoing prohibitions may be permanently excluded from UGRA’s social 

media accounts after written warning. 

 


